Kehilath Bulletin

MARCH 6, 1959

VOL. XXVI, NO. 24

ADAR 26, 5719

Father and Son Minyan Enjoying Banner Year

ELAINE BRODY TO PLAY AT SISTERHOOD MEETING



The next open meeting of the Kehilath Jeshurun Sisterhood will be held on Monday, March 16th at the home of Mrs. Joseph S. Gershman, 25 East 86th Street and will be a very special event.

We are proud to announce that part of the afternoon will be devoted to a piano recital by Elaine Brody, an outstanding and talented pianist. Elaine is a devoted worshipper in our synagogue and can be seen very often at our Saturday services with her young daughter. A dessert luncheon will be served at 12:30. All members and friends of the Sisterhood are cordially invited.

As we near the end of the Father and Son Minyan season — there are only five weeks left — we should like to provide a statistical review of our accomplishments during the past four and a half months.

Vital Statistics

There have been twenty services thus far with an average attendance of thirty four boys and nine men at each service. Ninety boys and twenty one men have been present at two or more services.

Meaningful Statistics

Since there are four cantorial positions to be filled every Sunday, it follows that there have been eighty openings so far this year. These openings have been filled by thirty nine different boys who have taken the opportunity to gain experience in serving as cantor at a weekday service. In addition four young men have read the Torah on those special Sundays when the services called for it.

Culinary Statistics

We have found that each minyanaire consumes an average of one and a half rolls and one egg at breakfast This means that we have disposed of over twelve hundred rolls and eight hundred hard boiled eggs so far this season.

(Continued on Page 2)

Rabbi Haskel Lookstein will preach this Sabbath at 11:00 A.M.

"RELIGION IS EVERYBODY'S JOB"

A Shabbat Shekalim Sermon

K-J JUNIORS CONTINUE SATURDAY AFTERNOON MEETINGS

Saturday is an active day at Kehilath Jeshurun, especially so for our children. In addition to the regular Junior Congregation services, the K-J Juniors (boys and girls, ages 9-12) hold their weekly meeting at 3:30 P.M.

The youngsters participate in a variety of Sabbath-centered activities led by Menorah Lebowitz. Songs, stories and games highlighting Sabbath and holiday themes are regular features of the group. Your child is missing a grand opportunity if he or she is not a member of the K-J Juniors.

FATHER AND SON MINYAN

(Continued from Page 1)

What You Can Do

You can do two things. First of all, you can join us for the next five weeks until the conclusion of the season. In this way you will not only become a statistic for our averages, but also you will gain proficiency in the prayers and enjoy a stimulating experience. Secondly, if you have the means, you can volunteer to serve as a sponsor for the breakfast, thereby helping to defray the cost of this activity.

Join us at the minyan this Sunday at 9:30. Together we can conclude the season in the finest religious style possible.

JUNIOR CONGREGATION TO ELECT OFFICERS FOR MARCH

This Saturday the Junior Congregation will hold its monthly election of officers. Last week's cantors were Carl Applebaum, Willie Davis, Richard Kahn and Gerald Rem.

The services, under Franklin Holzer's guidance, has an average attendance of twenty five children. If your child is not among them at present it can be easily remedied by having him attend this week. Boys and girls are invited. Services begin at 10:15 A.M.

HAPPY DAY FUND

The Sisterhood acknowledges with thanks contributions to our Happy Day Fund from Mrs. D. Harry Kleinfeld, Mrs. Richard Kolb and Mrs. Henry Rem. Members are urged to share their joyous occasions with others by making a gift to the Happy Day Fund. Contributions should be sent to Mrs. Robert H. Zessman, 12 East 87th Street, the Happy Day Fund Chairman.

KIDDUSH HOST

This Saturday, March 7th, the Sabbath Kiddush will be sponsored by our esteemed members Mr. and Mrs. A. Milton Brown to celebrate the birth of a son to their children, our devoted members Mr. & Mrs. B. Warren Brown.

SABBATH SEUDAH SEMINAR Saturday Afternoon, March 7th, 5:30 P.M.

Cantor: Franklin Holzer

Reader: Jay Nussenfeld

Discussant: Rabbi Haskel Lookstein

TOPIC: "LIGHT PASSING THROUGH A PRISM— THE WRITTEN AND ORAL LAW OF ISRAEL."

WITHIN OUR FAMILY

Birth-

Congratulations to a set of proud grandparents, Mr. and Mrs. Samuel Schreiber and Dr. and Mrs. Morris Zuckerman on the birth of a daughter to their children Dr. and Mrs. Matthew Zuckerman in Florida.

Birthdays-

Many happy returns of the day to Mrs. Harry Etra, Mr. Nathan Flax, Mr. Jules Gourary, Mr. Harry Heyman, Mr. Gerald Kaufman, Dr. Emory Klein, Mrs. Martin Klein and Mrs. George Postel.

Anniversary-

Warmest greetings to Mr. and Mrs. Albert Amitay, Mr. and Mrs. Uscher Doppelt, and Mr. and Mrs. George Schneider.

Bon Voyage-

We wish our devoted members Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Bornstein a pleasant journey, an enjoyable stay and a safe return on their forthcoming trip to Israel.

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL 'TEENS ENJOY SKATING PARTY

It's a long way from the teacher's desk to the skating pond but our teenage group bridged the distance. Under the supervision of Menorah Lebowitz the teen-age group spent a refreshing Sunday evening ice-skating at Wollmans Memorial rink in Central Park.

This social event of the new Park East Religious School class for high school students, is the first in a series of extra-curricular activities planned for the current semester. Primarily, this group of teen-agers spends its time in the religious school augmenting the members' knowledge of Jewish law and lore. We look forward to their continued intellectual and social growth.

MEN'S CLUB BOARD ANNOUNCES NEW MEMBERS

At its last meeting, the Kehilath Jeshurun Men's Club Executive Board accepted the applications of Martin E. DeGraaff, Joseph A. Perlman and Samuel Schreiber for membership in the club.

It is our earnest wish that theirs will be a long and mutually rewarding association with the Men's Club

MIZRACHI HATZAIR SENIORS

The Mizrachi Hatzair Senior Chapter which meets regularly in our synagogue, held a lively discussion last Sunday on the subject: "The Religious Zionist Position on Aliyah."

The program opened with an introduction by Rabbi Haskel Lookstein on the status of Aliyah in Jewish Law. Drawing on Talmudic and medieval sources, our assistant rabbi showed how religious zionism antedated the modern zionist movement by about nineteen hundred years since it was first conceived by our ancestors "By the Waters of Babylon". He explained that zionism should logically flow from our religious consciousness and that the complete religious fulfillment of a Jew can best be realized by settlement in Israel

Avram Reichman and Yitzchak Fuchs, representing Mizrachi Hatzair and B'nei Akivah respectively, then illustrated how the two youth aims of religious zionism in America deal with the realistic problems which must be solved before a young American Jew can transform this theory into a reality.

The question period which followed showed that the group was sensitive to the problems raised and recognized the wide gulf which separates zionist theory from practice. Despite the food for thought which was abundantly and avidly consumed, however, the members still had room left for the consumption of more tangible refreshment at the close of the meeting.

Congregation Kehilath Jeshurun

117-25 East 85th Street New York 28, N. Y. SAcramento 2-0800

Editor

Harold Cohen

Synagogue Officials

Joseph H. Lookstein	Rabbi
Haskel LooksteinAss't	Rabbi
Sherwood Plitnick	Cantor
Israel D. RosenbergRitual D	irector
Harold Cohen Executive D	irector

Officers of the Congregation

Max J. Etra	President
A. Philip Goldsmith	Vice-President
Samuel A. Marcus	Treasurer
Joseph Roth	
Elgin ShulskyP	
Mrs. Meyer Texon	Pres., Sisterhood

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

_			
	חונ		v
	RID	ш	

Lighting of Candles	5:30
Evening	5:40

SATURDAY, Shabbat Shekalim

Morning	9:00
Junior Congregation	10:15
Weekly portion: Vayakhel	(Exodus
35:1-35:20; Haftorah: I	
12:1-17)	
Posh Chadash Prayers	Doob

Rosh Chodesh Prayers: Rosh Chodesh Adar II will be on Tuesday, March 10th and Wednesday, March 11th

Evening	5:30
Conclusion of Sabbath	6:30

SUNDAY

Morning	8:30
Father-and-Son Minyan	9:30

DAILY SERVICES

Morning	7:30
Evening	5:45

Sabbath Observant Merchant

For Free Deliveries

TR 3-8582

GOLDRING'S

Kosher Dairy & Grocery

488 Amsterdam Avenue (Bet. 83rd & 84th Street)

K-J CALENDAR

Saturday, 3:30 P.M. - K. J. Juniors Meeting in Auditorium.

Wednesday, 8:00 o'clock - Talmud Class; Elementary Hebrew; Intermediate Hebrew.

Monday, March 16th, 12:30 P.M. -Sisterhood Open Meeting at the home of Mrs. Joseph Gershman.

YAHRZEITS

March

- 9-BARUCH DAVID KAPLAN
- 9-ROSE GLASS
- 9-SAMUEL FINE
- 9-SIMON BROZ
- 9-ISRAEL DAVID LASCOFF
- 9-SHRANGE FISCHEL
- 9-SOLOMON OLSHAN
- 10-JENNIE EICHLER
- 10-HERMAN KAHN
- 10-LOUIS RUBINSTEIN
- 11-ALEXANDER GARFEIN
- 11-JOSHUA LOWITZ
- 13-ENOCH WOLBERG
- 13-SARAH H. BROWN
- 13-AUGUSTA HIRSHHORN
- 13-JOSEPH BROZ

LIPSTADT MEMORIAL COMPANY

Monuments

370 AMSTERDAM AVENUE Near 78th Street NEW YORK 24, N. Y. TR 4-6843

Serving the Congregation over 25 years

Closed Saturdays Open Sundays

RIVERSIDE

Memorial Chapel

Funeral Directors

76th ST. AND AMSTERDAM AVENUE ENDICOTT 2-6600

CHARLES ROSENTHAL, Director

Entered as second class postage - paid at New York, under the act of August 24, 1912 as amended.